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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1LARAMIE COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

PRESIDENT’S CABINET MEETING
Tuesday, November 6, 2012
1:30 p.m.
BOARD ROOM
Cabinet Present:  
President Schaffer, Judy Hay, Carol Hoglund, Pat Schwerdtfeger, Lynn Stalnaker, and Peggie Kresl-Hotz

Cabinet Excused:
Lisa Murphy, Stan Torvik

Guests/Visitors:  
Les Balsiger, Dean Bartow, James Crosby, Jenny Hargett, Jerry Harris, Dara Lawyer, and Chad Marley
MINUTES
GUEST ITEMS/PRESENTATIONS
1. Introduction of James Crosby, Campus Safety Director – Carol Hoglund
Carol introduced James Crosby, who is the new Director of Campus Safety.  James and his wife are relocating from Mobile, Alabama, where he most recently held the position of Campus Safety Director with Springhill College.  James expressed his gratitude for the opportunity to join the LCCC family and noted he and his wife have relatives living throughout the western United States and therefore are familiar with the area.  James has a strong educational history having received undergraduate and master degrees in education from the University of Southwestern Louisiana and the University of South Alabama, respectively.  He also has served as a firefighter and an environmental compliance officer.  James eventually established a career as a captain in the Mobile County Sheriff’s Office from where he retired after 30 years of service.  James believes the College has a very good department on which to build and looks forward to meeting the goals set for that area, one of which will be to effect open communication through an “open door” policy both within the department and on campus. 
2. Professional Development Funds Report 
A. Dara Lawyer – Freshman Seminar Instructors and Student Success Center Tutors – LifeBound’s Academic Coaches Training for Educators – August 1-2 – LCCC Campus – $5,000 
Dara reported 24 tutors, Freshman Seminar instructors, and professional staff participated in the training.  The training focused on coaching strategies for non-traditional, first-generation, developmental, low socio-economic students, as well as students with learning disabilities.  Dara also noted the College has tutors who have been with the College for as long as six years. 
3. LMS (Learning Management System) Demonstration and RFP Process Summary – Les Balsiger, Jerry Harris, Chad Marley
Les explained the process for selecting a new learning management system that involved the inception of a Learning Management Review Committee in fall 2011, the polling of students and faculty members in December 2011 and January 2012, and the issuance of a request for proposal (RFP) in May of this year.  The RFP received responses from ten firms from which seven were invited to give on-site presentations.  Three vendors (Blackboard, Instructure/Canvas, and Desire 2 Learn) were shortlisted from the presentations, and Desire 2 Learn was recommended.  President Schaffer acknowledged the collaborative efforts and the depth of the committee’s work to assure the College implements the most accommodating system for faculty, staff, and mostly importantly students.  President Schaffer will advise the Board of the purchase so they are aware of the change in the College’s learning management system.  
4. Undocumented Students – Judy Hay and Jenny Hargett (Jenny was unable to attend due to illness.) 
Judy asked that the conversation be delayed until she receives overarching guidance from the College’s legal counsel.  The issue is that neither the State nor the federal government has taken a stance on how to handle undocumented students (those who do not meet residency requirements in Wyoming or any other state).  Community colleges are supposed to accept and enroll any student who graduates from a Wyoming high school.  However, community colleges have a residency requirement that determines whether a student pays instate or out-of-state tuition and whether or not a student is eligible for financial aid.  If a decision is made that the College can accept undocumented students, more students may choose to attend Laramie County Community College.  President Schaffer asked that the Cabinet be advised of legal counsel’s decision.
ACTION ITEMS (Items on which President's Cabinet will take action.)
5. Professional Development Fund Requests – Balance $27,548  (standing agenda item) 
A. Early Childhood Education – University of Nebraska at Lincoln – Carrie Westling and Scott Moncrief – $1,500 – Jerry Harris
A date is not yet scheduled for the training.  President Schaffer noted the approved funds should be expended in the current fiscal year and asked Jerry to apprise Craig Wilson of Scott Moncrief’s participation.
APPROVED
B. Accessing Higher Ground – 11/14/12 – Denver, CO – Les Balsiger, Scott Souder, and Tammie Keney – $2,880 – Pat Schwerdtfeger and Les Balsiger
APPROVED

C. ITC E-Learning Conference – 2/17/13 – 2/20/13 – San Antonio, TX – Les will work with the deans to identify faculty member attendees – $4,168.50 – Pat Schwerdtfeger and Les Balsiger
Because of the rapidly decreasing amount of Professional Development Funds, the Cabinet asked that the number of attendees be reduced from six to three, reducing the funds requested from $8,337 to $4,168.50.  

APPROVED

6. Requests to Fill Vacancies

A. IR Analyst 
APPROVED
B. SQL Database Administrator (DBA) 
APPROVED
C. Associate Vice President of Institutional Effectiveness 
APPROVED

D. Director of Athletics and Campus Recreation  
APPROVED

E. Dean of the School of Health Sciences and Wellness (added to agenda)
APPROVED

7. Request for Raffle Approval – Student Nursing Organization – Lillian Wald Class 
APPROVED

DISCUSSION ITEMS (Items needing discussion by most or all of President's Cabinet.)

8. November 7, 2012, Study Session Agenda – President Joe Schaffer
A. Next Policies and Procedures and Table of Contents
The Chapter 2-9 policies going before the Board have been drawn from existing procedures.  New policies and procedures will be brought forward to President's Cabinet, sent to the campus for consultative feedback, and ratified by College Council.  President Schaffer will make the final determination on a new procedure as ratified by College Council, and the Board will be asked to consider a recommendation for approval on new policies.  Management practices will be implemented to address violations of policy and procedures.  President's Cabinet will submit to President Schaffer a list of existing procedures to be eliminated. 
INFORMATION ITEMS (Items not needing large discussion, but are important for the Cabinet’s awareness.)
9. One-time Purchase Requests Included in FY 2013 Budget (added to agenda) – Peggie Kresl-Hotz
The two one-time purchase requests are for the following expert services:

· Expert services to draft and support finalization documents for educational benefits to assure in compliance with federal regulations – $12,000 
· Expert services to assist and support ongoing efforts to contemporize position control (job descriptions) for all College employees – $150,000 – January 1st start date is anticipated.
Peggie emphasized that those developing job descriptions will consult with incumbent employees and their supervisors.  The end result will be job descriptions that will be posted on the college’s website.    
10. Lightning Round (Area Updates – FAST)
· Peggie
· Sabbatical leave requests are due by the close of business on November 15th.  Administrators, faculty, and professional staff who have worked here for seven years are eligible. The number is limited (not to exceed 5% of eligible fulltime faculty; 3% of eligible administrators and professional staff) and may be half- (100% paid) or full-year (80% paid) sabbaticals.
· A Human Resources Priority Task Team has been organized with seven members:  Crystal Stratton, Rodger Findley, Jayne Myrick, Dennis McAllister, Chad Marley, and Peggie Kresl-Hotz.
· Judy
· The first Scholarship Task Force meeting was held yesterday. The discussion set the stage for why the committee has been tasked with looking at scholarships and past practice.  

· Judy is working with Peggie on the reorganization of Student Services.
· The first day of spring registration is going well.  Most of those in line were needing faculty approval to be able to register for over 19 credit hours.
· Discussion continues on better space utilization.
· The Evans Consulting (Executive Council) Group is on campus to perform the financial aid audit.

· President Schaffer
· The Facilities and Finance Committee will be reviewing the information assembled on fees at their meeting next Tuesday, November 13.

· President Schaffer will be off campus November 15 through 23.  He will be reachable by email or cell phone.  

· Pat

· He and the deans have been discussing student fees and plan to do a “bit of an audit” on the fees to determine if they are being used appropriately. 
· Proposed spring inservice topics are Desire 2 Learn (learning management system) training and significant assessment training at the course level.  President Schaffer also suggested bringing in somebody to talk about a learning community model—course redesign, instructional add-ons and new approaches to tutoring. 

· Kari Brown-Herbst has agreed to co-chair the Center for Teaching and Learning Task Force.
· Over 50 courses that haven’t been offered in 15 years have been eliminated from the catalog.
 
· Course updating – The deans have indicated a four-year cycle would be appropriate, starting in the spring. 
· A Curricu-Net webinar will be held Friday, November 16th.
On the forefront:

· Academic Standards and Practices Task Force
· Comprehensive Program Review Task Force

· Unit operational plans 

· Learning Commons Task Force

· Scholarships
· Human resource priorities

· Budget process

· Lynn 
· Early advising is going well this morning at the Albany County Campus. 
· Three subcommittees have been organized for the Albany County Campus/UW Level I: 1) business and industry, 2) academics, and  3) services.  
· Carol

· The Budget Process Advisory Committee is meeting every Friday.  A subcommittee has been formed to work on process mapping.  Distribution of budget information is still planned for early December distribution.  
· The first focus group meeting was held on the Level 1 plan for the Flex-Tech Building.

· The State will be handling the RFP for the selection of an architect for the University/Student Center Level II planning. 
Respectfully submitted,

Vicki Boreing
